	Distance Education Coordination Council
Trelisa Glazatov, Rick Hogrefe,Jack Jackson, Kay Weiss, T.L. Brink
	05/06/2013
Minutes
1:00-2:30pm
District Annex Conference room 

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	FURTHER ACTION 

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Motion to approve by Jack Jackson, no second
	

	Crafton Hills reports

	Rick reported that Crafton and Valley are getting ready for a presentation to the board on on-line education.  He requested that Tre attend the board meeting 
Thanks to Valley model, Crafton made improvements to their DE portal. All classes are now on the Portal just like Valley. 
Crafton will be resurrecting the Introduction to On-Line learning course. The on-line Student Success course this summer, one section in the summer and one in the fall.
Crafton is preparing a surveying regarding the roll DE is at Crafton and what needs to be changed. A first draft has been completed and a second draft is in process and will be done before the end of the year. 

	

	Valley College Reports

	Jack reported that Valley is shifting into summer mode, so the UPA shifted over into summer.  Valley has 35 sections which equals 20 percent of total sections offered for summer.  17 different departments, 22 faculties, two new courses including the history of Rock and Roll. 

Jack discussed the State authorization we do in fall and spring.  

He doesn’t feel we need to do in summer.
Kay reported that Valley is looking at and into to on-line, self-paced tutorial to prepare for on line classes.


	

	Distributed Education Reports 

	Distributed Education reports- Trelisa is back- still have an open position. 

	

	Discussion Items 

· Plagiarism software (Glen for Denise Allen) 
· Board of Trustees' 
Study Session on Online Learning (May 9) (Jack)

·  Bb login screen and "Academic Integrity" blurb 
· Blackboard Information module on landing page (Jack)

SB 520 fallout?????? Jack) 

· Professional Development--Tre and SBVC in transition (Jack)
· Blackboard

Archiving Schedule

Upgrades Schedule (Tre)

· Summer Projects

Mobile Learning Pilot

Bb Mobile Learning

Mobile App – Faculty Dvlp/Training (Tre) 


	Kay reported that District Assembly talked about software licensing which allows those giving writing assignments to ascertain if the assignments are original. The software is called TurnItIn. Both colleges have an interest , we will talk to some vendors and get pricing and demos

Board of Trustee's is conducting a study session on line learning- Crafton and Valley will be giving an hour  long study session to the board focused on  line learning. The presentation will be 40 minutes and questions. Tre will attend in case there are questions

Blackboard login screen and Academic Integrity- Jack has been asking if we could put a blurb on blackboard. As we think about accreditation we need to build multiple levels of integrity. Other colleges have a statement right on the login screen on Blackboard, we need to verify if we can modify.  Tre said yes we can and she will work on. 
Jack stated that he doesn’t feel the first page of the Blackboard module is helpful. It contains all operation systems and browsers.  Jack feels it would be more beneficial to provide links. Tre will have further conversations with Jack and will clean up module and add browser check.

SB 520 fallout- Jack reported on the new SB530 bill having to do with on-line classes. Jack read latest version and it appears to be a nightmare. Based on some items in the bill we need to keep on the radar. 

Professional development Tre and SBVC in transition- same as Tre's faculty development. Valley PD person should be starting in the fall.
We had discussed keeping one full academic year on the server, due to archive fall, spring and summer 2011.  Tre will send an email notification to faculty; will do so in the next three weeks. 

Tre reported that we are currently on service pack 7.  In April Blackboard offered service pack 12- the committee needs to decide what we want to upgrade to and when.  By end of year Blackboard will be at service pack 15. Tre discussed some of the issues we have now that will be corrected if we upgrade to service pack 10, but issues we might encounter with the upgrade. She recommends that we upgrade to at least 10 possible 11.  Tre gave outlines of all the bells and whistles that come with each service package and asked the committee to review. Tre feels we should upgrade sometimes in the summer.  The upgrade will take place between midnight and six am.; will have a little bit of downtime.  Discussion followed on the best time to do the upgrade. Tre will send an email to Blackboard to see how much down time they need and send some proposed dates to the committee. The committee elected to  update to service pack 10


	

	Next Meeting
	September 9, 2013 at 1:30 pm. 

	


